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The second Core Training Session hosted for this year’s KAS-TEP intake took place from 17 to 

21 May 2021 outside of Windhoek at the River Crossing Lodge with two newly recruited 

participants on board from the Omaheke region, raising the total number of participants in the 

programme to 28. The workshop spanned 5 days and focused on Project Management with an 

emphasis on Strategic Planning, Proposal Writing and Team Development. Special guest 

presenter and a KAS-TEP Alumni (2018-2020), Mr Ngari Tjejamba, as well as KAS Senior 

Programme Manager, Mr Dennis Zaire enriched the programme with their inputs on important 

elements to consider for strategic planning and CSO sustainability and Proposal Writing. Selected 

groups of participants added great value to the respective sessions by presenting their results 

of an assignment distributed during the 1st Core Session. The beneficiaries highlighted their 

appreciation of the training particularly in light of its level of practicality and relevance to their 

CSO-needs. Almost without exception participants indicated that they would certainly revisit 

and improve their strategic plans for their organisations for the sake of enhancing and 

expanding the success of their operations.  Owing to the feedback provided by the participants, 

it is noticeable that the training addresses their real needs. The workshop was concluded on a 

positive note with empowering remarks by KAS Resident Representative, Mrs Natalie 

Russmann. 




